			    MERCER BOROUGH REGULAR MEETING

                                                                  October 13th 2015

Attendance:  John Zohoranacky, Beth Hillmar, Jerry Johnson, Frank Curl, Mayor Vernon, Joe Kurtanich, Debbie Sarvis, Attorney Bogaty


     John Zohoranacky led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Jerry Johnson moved to approve the September 8th minutes with Beth Hillmar seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Beth Hillmar moved to approve the Treasurers Report with Jerry Johnson seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Beth Hillmar move to approve the payment of bills including J & T Paving for $ 12,000.00 and CWM Environmental for $ 696.50. Frank Curl seconded the motion and the vote carried unanimously.  

   Mayor Vernon discussed the Police Report and informed council that there was an officer off on medical leave so there would be overtime hours until he returned.  Beth Hillmar stated that they Police Chief may be interested in a used vehicle for which she had paperwork for if council did not approve purchasing a new vehicle.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

     Ordinance 3- 2015 withdrawing from NCWJMA was tabled until the next meeting.  
     
     Frank Curl tabled discussion on a proposed Rental Property Inspection Program and the sign review committee until the committees had a chance to meet.

     The Borough Administrator reported that the 2015 CDBG Application could not be submitted because the affected area was changed and it no longer met the low to moderate income levels.  She reminded the council that the Borough also opted in with Mercer Area Council of Governments with a CDBG application for the HOME program funding.

     Frank Curl moved to direct Inger Oakes to review the 2 hour sign locations in order to install additional signage for higher visibility with Jim McGhee and also for him to paint crosswalk and no parking areas.  

NEW BUSINESS

     Frank Curl moved to accept Larry Mathieson’s resignation from the Zoning/Code position with Beth Hillmar seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  Frank Curl moved to appoint the Borough Administrator to the Zoning/Code position with the additional salary since she had performing the duties since Mr. Mathieson resigned.  Beth Hillmar seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

     Frank Curl moved to authorize Jim McGhee to obtain 2 additional quotes to replace the Street Department Garage and contract the lowest bidder.  Beth Hillmar seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

     Beth Hillmar move to approve the Homecoming Parade Street Closure set for October 14th or 15th at 6:00 P.M.  Jerry Johnson seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

      Jerry Johnson informed council that the very late night noise at the Mercer Raceway Park was unacceptable and council needed to meet with the Race Track owners to come to agreement.  He also recommended inviting the Township Supervisors.   The Administrator agreed to research and attempt to contact the business owner.  

     Frank Curl asked if there was anything the Borough could do with the ditch line that runs in back of Beth Hillmar’s house between Lamor Rd and N Maple.  Attorney Bogaty responded that it appeared to be a private property issue with no authority to use Borough funds to excavate.  

    Frank Curl stated that Matt Tomeo connected a drive-way to the new Railroad Street giving the appearance that Railroad Street extends from Wilson Road to E. Market St.  Beth Hillmar agreed to talk to Matt Tomeo about putting up a private drive sign to avoid traffic accidents on E. Market St. 

REPORTS

     Joe Kurtanich reviewed the Engineers Report with council.  He informed council that there was additional work on E. Butler Street on the 2015 Street Paving Project.  

      Mayor Vernon stated that there were 6 or 7 missing street signs that Jim McGhee needs to repair.  

      Jerry Johnson stated that the Committees should submit budget request to the Finance Office before the next meeting to include in the 2016 budget.  The Administrator asked if a meeting could be set up to discuss sewer rate increases to pay for the Sewer Plant Improvement Project.  

     Frank Curl reviewed Brandy Spring Park information in regards to progress on the pond dredging and trail/path renovations. 

       Mayor Vernon asked for input for the LED light program adding that he viewed sample lights in Hermitage.    He also added that he would be meeting with Penn Power to discuss alternatives for electric service to supply heat tape to Mercer Borough’s service line that froze last year by the Reznor building.  

     The meeting was properly adjourned.


Submitted by,


Debbie Sarvis
Administraror 

     

     


                                             
